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Gu San chattered nonstop along the way. “Miss Qiao, you were too cool just now. I would fall in love 
with you if I were a woman.” 
 
He hadn’t realized that he had said the wrong gender. Qiao Nian was a girl, and it was strange that he 
would fall in love with her if he was a woman. 
 
“?” 
 
Qiao Nian sat in the back of the car, leaning on her chin with her cold white hand, looking at the 
galloping scenery outside the car. 
 
Gu San didn’t notice that she didn’t want to talk and continued speaking. 
 
!! 
 
“You didn’t see Wei Ying’s face, it was greener than cabbage after you finished speaking, and she was 
completely dumbfounded. 
 
“And that Liang Lu, who wanted to hug Wei Ying’s thigh before. Haha, serves her right. She licked the 
boots of the wrong person and ruined her own reputation!” 
 
He was excited. “Even if the surveillance footage won’t be released, there were so many people there 
today. Liang Lu won’t be able to live well in Beijing in the future. Her reputation as an authoritative 
expert in the country is over. As for Wei Ying, whether she’ll be held accountable depends on how she 
handles it.” 
 
Liang Lu’s career was finished after today! 
 
At least, she was no longer qualified to be in the medical field. 
 
Her reputation as the so-called expert would definitely not be preserved. It only depended on how much 
the Wei family would pursue the matter in the future. If Wei Mingxuan insisted on pursuing it, neither 
Wei Ying nor Liang Lu would have a good life. 
 
It was just that Wei Mingxuan and Wei Ying were siblings, after all, and they shared the same blood. This 
time, Wei Ying didn’t do it on purpose. 
 
It could only be said that she wanted Old Master Wei to live a few more years so that the glory of their 
family could continue. 
 
However, she wasn’t very smart. 
 
Of all people, she had found Liang Lu, a fake expert. 
 
In the past, when Young Master’s legs were not good, Master Wang had said that Liang Lu’s acting was 
stronger than her abilities. She was good at writing papers, but she did not have much real talent. 



 
Even those research papers she often published in international journals were not the research results 
of her alone, but the whole team behind it. 
 
It was just that every time she published a paper, Liang Lu only wrote her own name, and occasionally 
included Jiang Xianrou’s name. 
 
No matter how much others contributed to the thesis, they could forget about having their name 
written on it! 
 
However, none of them dared to speak out because of her social status. 
 
This was great. Liang Lu had fallen. The other academic figures had a chance to stand out now. 
 
“I just don’t know if she will find someone to intercede afterward.” Gu San obviously thought of the 
relationship between Liang Lu and Jiang Xianrou. 
 
Liang Lu would definitely find someone to help her after such a big thing happened. 
 
And there was only one person that could match Master Wang’s status—Jiang Xianrou! 
 
Therefore, Liang Lu was bound to ask Jiang Xianrou to help her to intercede, and it would depend on 
whether Jiang Xianrou would help her teacher and come forward. 
 
Gu San thought about it and found it boring. 
 
Even if Jiang Xianrou was insensible and came to stir up trouble, based on Master Wang’s attitude 
towards her recently, he would probably give her a cold shoulder. 
 
Perhaps he wouldn’t even bother to answer her call. 
 
Liang Lu would probably receive the same treatment even if she wanted to talk to Jiang Xianrou! 
 
“By the way, Young Master Qin said that he’s waiting for us at the apartment.” Gu San recalled the 
message Qin Si had sent him and specially mentioned it. 
 
Qin Si had gone to the provincial hospital to meet Old Master Wei. 
 
However, the Wei family was in a mess now, so he went to express his condolences and left without 
staying long. 
 
There was a high chance that he had heard about Qiao Nian in the hospital. After leaving, he went 
straight to Rhine Apartments. 


